NICU Nurse - March 14, 2019

Please keep this anonymous.

The topic of vaccine efficacy and safety in the medical profession still remains highly controversial within and amongst doctors and nurses. I have been a NICU nurse for the past seven years and have a unique perspective on the immediate effects of vaccines on children. All of our patients vitals are monitored from the minute they enter the NICU unit until they leave.

It is a known fact when babies are vaccinated before discharge regardless of their length of stay being 2 weeks or two months, after vaccinations we see increased episodes of periodic breathing, apnea, desaturations, bradycardia or what we term "spells."

We see regression in progress. Not on ALL infants, but on a significant amount. These episodes are recorded and documented because these children have 24 hour monitoring. It is NOT labeled SIDS- because we literally SAVE THEIR LIVES, multiple times a day-sometimes lasting weeks.

We see children's respiratory support increase, some lose the ability to continue coordinated feedings. This is not a secret. We all see it, we all know it. In fact, when a child is having this many episodes, it is usually dismissed or rationalized by the fact they were just vaccinated. Until vaccines can be proven SAFE and effective for ALL children, until the medical profession realizes that genetic mutations, amongst other contraindications must be taken into account before having the one size fits all argument, mandatory vaccines will continue to be a violation of human rights. Vaccines injure and kill more children than the medical community and media allows the general public to know. And until it happens to your child, most people DONT WANT TO KNOW.

It is a disgrace to the medical profession as a whole and speaks volumes as to where our interests lie.